BILL GRAVELL JR.
County Judge
WILLIAMSON COUNTY TEXAS

March 27, 2023

Texas Department of Public Safety

PO Box 4087

Austin, TX 78773-0001

Attention: Texas Department of Public Safety Director
Colonel Steven C. McCraw

Dear Colonel McCraw:

While Williamson County and the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) has enjoyed an
amicable landlord-tenant relationship with the DMV officing in the Williamson County Taylor
Annex since the inception of the building, the space that is currently occupied by the DMV is
now needed to expand Williamson County operations. We are faced with unprecedented growth

and the need for more county specific service space in the Taylor area.

We respectfully request that the DMV make plans to vacate the space currently being occupied
in the Williamson County owned Taylor Annex Building, located at 412 Vance St, Taylor TX.
Williamson County requests that the DMV be vacated from this location within one year from

the date of this letter.

Thank you for your continuing service to the citizens of Taylor and the surrounding areas.

Please feel free to contact my office if you have any questions.

Sinc;rely, S? ;

Bill Gravell Jr.
Williamson County Judge
Williamson County, Texas

cc: Director James Eddie King

710 Main Street, Suite 101, Georgetown, Texas 78626
Phone 512.943.1550 ctyjudge@wilco.org



